
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday evening, March 2, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. 
  
Present:  Peter A. Hamilton, Chairman; Theresa E. McNulty, Clerk; Joseph L. Miksch 
  George G. Samia, Town Administrator 

Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Appointment 
 
Marilyn Thompson, Treasurer/Collector, Phyllis Tirrell, Town Accountant, Martin Crowley, Finance 
Committee Chairman, Kathy Lane, Bill Jacques and Nancy Smith of the Finance Committee were 
present to go over the warrant for the March 29, 2010 Special Town Meeting. 
 
Action Items 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the February 23, 2010 meeting. 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve the renewal of the Class II License for Forge 
Motor 96 N. Bedford Street for the period of March 2, 2010 through January 1, 2011, with the 
attachment regarding relieving responsibilities. 
 
Town Administrator Report 
 
Mr. Samia reported on the 2 year wage freeze and explained the budget process with a -7% 
decrease is moving forward. 
 
Mail Bag 
 
Mr. Hamilton reported on an email received from Senator Brian Joyce with the recommendation 
for town’s to be conservative in their estimates for local aid. 
 
Reminders 
 
Special Town Meeting scheduled for March 29, 2010 at 7 p.m. at the Mitchell Middle School 
 
Easter Egg Hunt on March 27, 2010 from 10 – 12 p.m. at Sachem Rock Farm 
 
Open Forum 
 
Mr. Jenish Patel of One Stop Food Mart located at 650 Plymouth Street was present to request 
the Board investigate obtaining an additional Package Store Beer & Wine License for the Town 
as well as any licenses that might be available at this time. 
 
M/McNulty, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – Hamilton, McNulty, Miksch; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk  
Board of Selectmen 


